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In this issue:

· Upcoming Congressional Field Hearing in Los Angeles County Will Examine Rail Safety Issues
· Media Inquiry Into Metro Pigeon Problems
· Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting


	Upcoming Congressional Field Hearing in Los Angeles County Will Examine Rail Safety Issues
 

The House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee’s Subcommittee on Railroads, Pipelines and Hazardous Materials has scheduled a field hearing in Los Angeles County on Thursday, August 9, 2007 to examine rail safety issues. The field hearing, entitled “Federal, State and Local Roles in Rail Safety,” will be held in the City of Norwalk’s Council Chambers at 3:00 p.m. The Subcommittee hosting this hearing is led by Chairman Peter De Fazio (D-OR) and Ranking Member John Duncan (R-TN) and includes as members two southern California legislators, Congresswoman Grace Napolitano and Congressman Gary Miller. A list of those invited to testify at this hearing has yet to be released.  Metro Government Relations staff will share additional information on this upcoming field hearing as it becomes available. 

Media Inquiry Into Metro Pigeon Problems
 

A Washington Post reporter requested information regarding pigeon problems in the Los Angeles Metro system (buses, rail and facilities). The inquiry resulted after more then 60 pigeons were found dead on Sunday in at least three Washington Blvd. Metro stations. Terminix, the pest control company used by Metro, apparently put poison out and forgot to clean the area. When patrons arrived at the stations, they were shocked to see so many dead birds. Metro staff explained to the reporter that from time to time we do have problems with pigeons and when the problem arises, Terminix is instructed to take care of the problem without killing any pigeons. The Los Angeles Sheriff’s Department also fines those who are caught feeding the birds. A story may run tomorrow.

Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board Meeting

The Exposition Metro Line Construction Authority Board is scheduled to meet on Thursday, August 2nd at 2:30 p.m. in the Kenneth Hahn Hall of Administration, in the Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors’ Hearing Room 381B.

At the meeting, the Expo Board will consider:

· Directing staff to work with Metro to establish and fund a Baseline Modification budget for Expo Phase 1 in the amount of $23.3 million, which includes $11.3 million for the Metro Blue Line/Expo Line Interface Enhancements, $5.0 million for CPUC Crossing Modifications and $7.0 million for the Trousdale/Expo Park Station Addition.

· Convening an Ad Hoc Committee to interview lobbyist candidates.

In addition to the above listed action items, the board will receive and file a monthly report on contracts authorized by the CEO and a monthly update on the status of the Exposition Light Rail Transit Project

The next scheduled meeting will be held on Thursday, September 6, 2007.
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